
Priory News 21st June 2024 

Dear Parents, 

At last, summer appears to have arrived! Let’s hope it stays that way 

now. 

We have had some great STEM activities in school this week. A huge 

thank-you to one of our parent governors who came in and led Year 6 

in science experiments to extract DNA from a strawberry. They enjoyed 

the chance to experiment in this way.  

Our STEM club also visited Longsands Academy this week and came 

back buzzing about the science experiments they completed there.  

It’s great to see the children’s interest and enthusiasm in the Science 

activities taking place. We have also been developing this aspect of our 

curriculum over the past couple of years and are delighted to have 

been awarded our PQSM (Primary Quality Mark for Science) for the 

second time. A huge thank-you to all the staff involved in making this 

happen. 

Best Wishes, 

Mrs Keefe 

Diary Dates  

Year 5 Science Visit to  Longsands 

Academy 

Tuesday, 25th June 

Year 3 / 4 Cricket Tournament Tuesday, 25th June 

EW3 Class Assembly Wednesday, 26th June 

Sports Day Thursday, 27th June—

9.15am 

New Y3 Parents Information     

Evening 

Tuesday, 2nd July 

Year 5 Peer Mediator Training Monday, 1st July 

New Classes Morning Tuesday, 2nd July 

New Parents Information Evening Tuesday, 2nd July 

FOPJS Summer Event Friday, 5th July 

New Y3 Sports Afternoon Monday, 8th July 

FOPJS Year 5 Disco Thursday, 11th July 

FOPJS Year 6 Leavers’ Disco Thursday, 11th July 

Year 6 Performance Wednesday, 17th July 

 

 
  

 

 

Staffing  

As we approach the end of the school year, we have some    

changes to our staffing team ahead. Mrs Finley will be leaving us 

next week—as she is moving overseas to teach.  

Miss Pannell will also be leaving us at the end of this term. She is 

currently on maternity leave and has decided to spend this      

valuable time with her family.  

Thank-you to them both. We wish them the very best for their 

future and thank them for their hard work at Priory. I know both 

will be missed. 

From September, we will be welcoming Mrs Huckle and Mrs Sahin 

to our school as new class teachers.   

      

     Are you able to help  

     FOPJS with this? If  

     you are, please let us 

     know. It can be for  

     just a short period of 

     time—before the  

     event starts, or for  

     part of the time  

     during. Thank-you! 

Museum of Archaeology Visit 

The whole school enjoyed a visit from the London       

Museum of Archaeology on Tuesday afternoon, with 

Year 4 children taking part in workshops too. 

The team are involved in the archaeological exploration 

of the ground where the new A428 is being built         

currently. They shared what has been found—including 

the largest roundhouse ever unearthed in the UK.  

This linked back to the children’s learning in history—

from the Iron Age finds to the Romans—bringing their 

learning to life. It was a fascinating visit. 

Library Books 

It’s getting to the end of term quite rapidly. Please can you have a 

look at home to see if you have any unreturned library books that 

need returning to our school library. 

If you do, we would be very grateful to have these back before 

the end of term. Thank-you! 



Next Week’s Menu: 




